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July 5, 2017

Mr. Bryce Day
11545 County Road 50
Yuma, Colorado 80759

RE: Day 3-24 Gas Well - House Gas Line
Dear Mr. Day:

On May 2, 2017 the Colorado Oil & Gas Conservation Commission (COGCC) issued a
Notice To Operators (NTO) directing all operators to first inventory and then test all flowlines
within 1000° of an occupied building or home. This NTO was issued to all operators statewide
as a result of the Firestone incident. Petron Development Company has completed both the
inspections and testing of all lines within the 1000° criteria that are under our control.

During the initial inspection process the “house gas” line attached to our well and
belonging to you and under your control was inventoried and reported to the COGCC. This was
phase 1 of the NTO. As stated above, phase 2 required pressure testing of all lines subject to the
NTO. Given that Petron neither owns nor controls your “house gas” line, we are without
authority to conduct any sort of testing for integrity on this line.

Petron recommends you perform an integrity test of your line at your earliest
convenience. In addition, should you own or be in control of any unused natural gas risers,
Petron recommends removing these at your earliest convenience consistent with phase 2 of the
NTO. Of course, Petron is not a law firm, so our recommendation should in no way be
construed as legal advice. We simply write to provide you a courtesy notice regarding the NTO,
and to emphasize that Petron will not pressure test your “house gas” line, as Petron does not own
or control the “house gas™ line beyond the point of the ball valve at the wellhead.

Should you have any questions or concerns please call us at 303-794-5300.

Thank you,

e

Jimmy Walker




